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PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 

Solely for information, the Committee will look at information by school as to whether (at 
the start of the autumn term) it is fully open to teach the full range of year groups or 
whether restrictions are in place that mean this is not the case. 

INVITEES 

N/A 

BACKGROUND 

Solely for information, the Committee will look at information by school as to whether (at 
the start of the autumn term) it is fully open to teach the full range of year groups or 
whether restrictions are in place that mean this is not the case. 

The information received may contribute to the debate on the other items at this 
meeting/the next meeting of the Committee.

DETAILED INFORMATION 

An email enquiry was made to ascertain the answer to the Committee’s question on 

Monday 14th September following the re-commencement of the school term. 

Philippa Holliday, Assistant Director of Education – North East, Education Directorate - 
North East Essex, Essex County Council provided the following confirmatory reply: 

“Other than the normal transition of year groups including nursey and reception age pupils, 
all schools  in Tendring were fully open from Wed 9th Sept.” 

RECOMMENDATION 

That the Committee notes the Report provided and determines whether it has any 
comments or recommendations to put forward to the relevant Portfolio Holder or 
Cabinet. 


